
Upper Providence Township
Planning Commission

Reorganization Meeting
January 14, 2021

The Upper Providence Township Planning Commission held its regular monthly meeting on
Monday, January 24, 20222019 in the Township Council Room. The meeting was called to
order at 7:00 PM.  And was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

PC members present were Jackie Larkin, Joseph Maylish, Andrew Serota, Joseph Solomon,
Bob Tull, and James Zaccaria. Also present: Don Vymazal, Township Manager and Kim
McCloskey, Administrative Assistant.

Reorganization Meeting:
Mr. Maylish made a motion, seconded by Mr. Tull to nominate Ms. Larkin as Chairperson of
the Planning Commission for 2022.

Mr. Conboy Yes Mr. Tull Yes
Mr. Maylish Yes Mr. Zaccaria Yes
Ms. Serota Yes Ms. Larkin Abstain
Mr. Solomon Yes

Motion passed 6-0; 1 Abstained 

Ms. Larkin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zaccaria to nominate Mr. Solomon as Vice
Chairman of the Planning Commission for 2022.

Mr. Conboy Yes Mr. Tull Yes
Mr. Maylish Yes Mr. Zaccaria Yes
Ms. Serota Yes Ms. Larkin Yes
Mr. Solomon Abstain

Motion passed 6-0; 1 Abstained

With no further business to conduct for the reorganization meeting was adjourned at 7:01 PM.

Regular Business Meeting:
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM.

Approval of Minutes
Ms. Larkin made a motion seconded by Mr. Serota to approve the meeting minutes of October
25, 2021.

Mr. Conboy Yes Mr. Tull Yes
Mr. Maylish Abstain Mr. Zaccaria Yes
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Ms. Serota Yes Ms. Larkin Yes
Mr. Solomon Yes

Motion passed 6-0; 1 Abstained

Public Comments and Questions
None

Communications
Ms. Larkin presented an award to Mr. Maylish for his years of service on the Planning
Commission.  

Special Reports by Officers or Committees
None

Old Business
None

New Business
None

Adjournment
With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:04 PM.

Submitted by:

Kimberley McCloskey
Kimberley McCloskey
Administrative Assistant




